
Term 2 Newsletter 2022 – 2023 

Message from Michelle Reysenn – Headteacher 

Dear families, 

Wow… a busy term to say the least! And here we are ready to unwind and spend time with 
family and friends during the festive period.  

Within the newsletter, as always, you will see and read about so many fantastic learning 
opportunities, and how our young people are offered a huge range of social and emotional 
activities and interventions, in order to build self-esteem, resilience, and general well-
being. 

Unfortunately, like other schools, we have been affected by staff absence, as we always do 
during term 2, largely due to the changes in weather, and the post Covid weakened im-
munity so many of us are facing. We thank all families who have been able to support us 
by having their child home for an evening or two, (or more!), and to those who have opted 
for remote learning this week, to reduce the risks of travelling in snowy and icy conditions. 
Safety, is, and will always be, our top priority. 

During term 1, we welcomed many new staff to team Notton, and term 2 has also been a 
time of expanding our staff team. Anzelika has joined Alton Barnes, Chloe has joined 
Cherhill, and Rory has joined lower school residential care. We have another Chloe joining 
the care team after Christmas too! 

As the new year approaches, and as a leadership team, we will be reviewing our damages 
processes. Like with all behaviours, when one pupil kicks a door, then another one follows. 
But before you know it, we have to find £300 to replace each door. We know that sending 
families a letter with costs does not solve the problem, and we also know that many of you 
will not be able to repay the amount required. But something needs to change to reduce 
damages, as the costs are already affecting the range of evening trips available, and it also 
means pupils will no longer have access to the gaming suite or off-site activities when they 
cause damage. Together, with your support, we need to educate the young people on the 
impact of their actions, and also, enable them to understand that damaging is a criminal 
offence. None of us want police involved, however. 

But, I do not wish to sign this page off on a negative tone, as it’s Christmas, and it is a time 
to be happy and thankful for all we have. 

So once again, I thank you all, for your ongoing support, in being there for the young peo-
ple, and by supporting the staff at NHA. 

Have a wonderful Christmas, and a peaceful New Year! 

Michelle. x  





Term 2 WINNERS! 

Attendance: 95% & 
Above Green Token Winners 

    

 

  

100% Attendance 

Subject Winners 

Theo Brandon LE Charlie  Mason 

Leo D Phin Patrik Josh IF 

Anthony Glover Jack J Junior Maty O’Leary 

David 

William 

Owen C 

Jonah 

Bennito 

Rio 

Jack GO 

Jonah 

Tom P 

Mason 

Theo 

Cason 

Mathematics 
Josh Imiolek-Franca, Tom Price, Theo Brown, 

Connor Marsh and Charlie Stott 

English Connor Wagstaff and Patrick Wolf 

Science Tom Price and Phin Mansley  

Physical Education Ethan Clabburn 

Art Ethan Clabburn 

Humanities Josh Imiolek-Franca  

Reading Anthony Humphrys and Jonah Cox 

BTEC Sport Adam Tree 

Farm Therapy Mason John Mizon 

PSHE Josh Imiolek-Franca  

Robert L 

Connor M 

Tom P 

Drew 

Connor W 

Max 



This term has been 
really fun in Primary; 

we have been out 
and about exploring 
lots of local places 

so that we can work 
towards our Junior 
Forester Award. 

PEWSEY &  

DEVIZES 

Term 2 
Natalie, Sarah, Steve, Amy, Chantal, 

Leann, Sammy and Jane. 

We have been improving an outdoor area 
at school and have enjoyed designing and 

making bug hotels and bird boxes.  

We also 
had an 
outdoor 

education 
day where the boys took part in lots 
of different activities, finishing with 

mak- ing 
a piz-

za in the 
out- door 
ov- en. 

At the start of the day, during tutor time 

we play board games, create models 

and play with small world role play 

together. This helps us settle into our 

day and build relatiosnhips with adults 

and peers.  

We have continued swimming lessons this term, all boys have made amazing 
progress with many having lessons in the deep end and 
achieving awards. This is a really enjoyable part of our 

week and we look forward to swimming again next term. 



We wish you all a very merry Christmas and a happy and 
healthy New Year. 

From all of the Primary Team. 

As it is nearly Christmas, we all enjoyed watching ‘The Wind in the Wil-
lows’ theatre production in school, where lots of boys and staff joined in 

and had fun being characters in the performance. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

The Wind in the Willows! 

With thanks to Sarah for organ-
ising the event, and to Helen for 

taking photos, and to all who 
could attend and enjoy the fun. 



NUMERACY 
This term we have looked at finding percentages 
and fractions of quantities.  We have learned to 
name the various angles and measure and draw 
using a protractor.  Also we have practiced our 

addition skills and completing a times table chal-
lenge.                                                         

LITERACY 

This term we have focussed on descriptive vocabulary 

and developing our written skills for story writing.  

We have enjoyed lots of starter games by describing 

objects, places, people etc. We have also continued 

to practice weekly our SPAG skills and comprehen-

sion. 

In SMSC  

IN SMSC this term we 

have looked at Jamaica    

The boys have looked into facts about the 

country, the population and food they like 

to eat! 

In Cooking this term we have made a varie-

ty of dishes including 

pizza, cookies and 

chocolate cake. 

  

     In Outdoor Education  

For Humanities we had a fun trip with Hackpen class to 

Bulford Camp a military camp on Salisbury Plain. Estab-

lished in 1897, the site continues in use as a large 

British Army base. 

In PE  

In PE the class has enjoyed table tennis 
and badminton this term  

BROAD TOWN 
Term 2 

With Helen, Nat & Tiff 

In Science we have looked at electricity including circuits and static!  The boys have 

learned the symbols of electrical components and learned to draw 

circuits and understand what is needed 

to create a circuit.  They have also been 

set the challenge to make a bulb light up 

using bulbs, batteries and wires. 

We have had an enjoyable term, getting ready for the festive Sea-

son.  We would like to wish you all a very happy Christmas and look 

forward to a new term in 2023! 



 

Maths, English and of course Science have been at the fore front but 
History has played at huge part this term culminating in a trip to Bull-
ford to see the WW1 trenches used as training for 
soldiers in WW1, a trip that also saw soldiers on an 
exercise running up a very steep hill and the boys 

giving them lots of encouragement, and indeed the 
soldiers enjoying a break from the norm at the top. 

We have enjoyed many outdoor education 
trips including geocaching, playing hide and 
seek in Box woods, and cooking pizzas in our 

own outdoor education centre on site. 

HACKPEN 
Term 2 

With Ant & Sharon 

A full and fun term 2 and we look forward to term 3 with again lots of 
learning and fun thrown in. 

We wish you a safe and happy Christmas 

Ant and Sharon 

What a busy term for Hackpen this has been, the work com-
pleted by our boys has been incredible. 



Term 2 

With Ron, Karen W and Anzhelika ALTON BARNES 

This term Alton Barnes have welcomed a new mem-

ber of staff, Anzhelika.   

Students have been enjoying their outdoor education sessions to 

various places such as, crazy golf, Geocaching, woodland walks, 

wall climbing, laser quest, cycling, and country parks.  

Anthony has helped to decorate the outdoor Christmas tree in Lacock, and 

Connor has celebrated his birthday. Happy birthday to our January birthday 

boys, Rio and Jack! 

Congratulations to all the boys for their amazing work in English and Math’s 

sessions, keep up the good work!  

 



We also welcomed our new class pets: Mark, Jason, 

Howard & Gary the stick insects. 

Our DEAR (Drop Everything And Read) book this term 

has been ‘The Witches ‘by Roald Dahl. The boys are all 

enjoying Becky’s impression of a witch when she 

reads, although there have been a few questions 

raised as to how hard she’s actually having to try! 

Next term we will be reading The Chamber of Secrets, 

by J K Rowling, who is our author of the term.  

MARLBOROUGH 
Term 2 with Ben & 

Becky   

Ben, Becky & Mollie would like to wish 

you all a Merry Christmas! We have had a 

great term 2: the majority of the boys 

have completed 2 English assessments, 

are enjoying college experiences & mak-

ing new friends. 

We have been studying Barbados 

in SMSC. One of the most fasci-

nating things we discovered is it is 

illegal to wear camouflage clothes 

in Barbados! Although Barbados is 

the most prosperous country in the 

Caribbean region. Education is free 

and compulsory for children under 

the age of 16 and healthcare is eas-

ily accessible. Despite this, Barba-

dos is a country caught between 

modernity and poverty: Barbadians 

live with the problems associated 

with developed countries as well as 

those of poor countries. 



 



 

 

 

 

In English we have done a mixture of 
comprehension and writing activities. 

Phin, Tom, Caleb and Harley have been 
working towards their GCSE and Entry 

Level exams. We have seen some great 
work from all of the boys.  Drew has 

completed his CV with some brilliant ex-
periences, which will be great when the 

time comes. 

In SMSC this term, we 
have concentrated on 
The Americas. Some of 
the things we have 

learnt: Antigua and 
Barbuda. The Capital 
City is St John’s. The 
currency used is East-
ern Caribbean Dollar.  

The national sport is cricket. It has a 
population of 99,539.  

The highest point is 
Mount Obama, reaching 
1,296. 

In Maths, we have been working on ex-
am style questions such as manipulating 

algebraic expressions and factorising 
quadratic expressions.  With just a week 

to go until the end of term, we have 
worked on quadratic Nth term.  Most of 

our class picked this up quickly. 

 

 

Our class have enjoyed some different activities dur-
ing outdoor education, such as going to the driving 

range which they have thoroughly enjoyed. 

Some of our boys also went on a walk to Cherill. 

We would like to wish you all a Very 
Merry Christmas and we look forward 

to seeing the boys in 2023 for their last 
few months at NHA. 



 

Thank you to Ron and lower school pupils for making these beautiful decora-
tions for the tree in the village of Lacock. Wonderful to see two of our boys 

hanging them on the tree in the village and enjoying a hot chocolate. 



WESTBURY 
Term 2 

With Anton & Nathan 

Term 2 has been relatively quiet for us, our boys have 
engaged in some great work, several outdoor educa-

tion lessons and a fair few board games, our favourite 
being Risk and our favourite card game being Monop-

oly Deal. 

PIÈCE DE RÉSISTANCE would definitely have to 

be our very own Elvis (AKA Brandon) who gave a 

fantastic performance of his singing and guitar 

playing in front of fellow pupils and he went 

down a storm and I feel with have an absolute 

Rockstar in the 

making. Bran-

don is an incred-

ibly talented 

young musician 

and everyone 

loved his perfor-

mance. 

In SMSC we looked at Mexico and the different way of  life for teenage boys 
living there compared to The UK, it was very interesting 

indeed, and our boys found some of  the differences 
quite shocking, the engagement from boys in all wellbe-

ing subjects has improved immensely  

Highlights from this term     

Connor being the 

subject winner in 

English…. 

 

 

100% attendance for Benito 

 

 

 

And  

Leo just being an all round su-

perstar with immaculate man-
ners. 





 



SITE TEAM  

With Ben & Steve 

Pictures of the new fire compartmentation 
works that were completed in Avon 
lounge.  

This Xmas break we will be doing the following 

 

• Fire risk assessment works 

 

 

• Painting of care and education areas 

 

 

• General maintenance tasks 

 

 

• Resting 







 

Despite being a training day, staff still made the effort to dress like an elf for dementia 
awareness.  

It was anti bullying week Monday 14th to Friday 18th Novebmber and staff wore ODD 
SOCKS to mark the start of this! 



Post 16 Provider Open Events 2022-2023 
All Post 16 providers offer Open Days or Open Evenings throughout the year. In Bristol and the surrounding 
area, there is a great selection of different Post 16 Providers that offer everything from vocational courses 
and Apprenticeships to T Levels and Traineeships. 
Listed below are the places that students tend to go after Year 11 and Post 16 and details of their open 
events. Check on their websites as you will generally need to book online. 
The main colleges in the area: City of Bristol College, SGS College & Bath College. 

Sixth Form Centre Open Events 
Post 16 Specialist Colleges and Training Providers  

If you haven’t made up your mind about where you want to go, you can apply for different courses/
providers that you are interested in, and then decide once you have received your GCSE/Functional 

Skills results  

Post 16 Centre Website Open Event 

City of Bristol College – 4 Centres: 
College Green 

Ashley Down 

South Bristol Skills Academy 

AEC – Engineering & Motor Vehi-
cle 

www.cityofbristol.ac.uk 21 Jan 10am-1pm (All sites) 
29 Mar 5pm-8pm (All sites) 
10 Jun 10am-1pm (All sites) 

SGS College – 4 Post 16 Campuses: 
Filton 

WISE 

Stroud 

Berkeley Green 

www.sgscol.ac.uk 28 Jan 10am-1pm (All Sites) 
27 Apr 5:30pm-8pm (All Sites) 

Bath College- 2 Campuses: 
Bath City Centre 

Somer Valley 

www.bath.ac.uk Thurs 2nd Mar- 4pm-7pm 

Sat 6th May- 10 am – 1pm 

Somer Valley: 
Sat 5th Nov- 10 am -1 pm 

Sat 28th Jan- 10 am- 1 pm 

Weds 17th May- 4pm-7pm 

The Park, Knowle TBC Visits can be made on request 

Weston College www.weston.ac.uk 19th January -5pm-7pm 

Post 16 Centre Website Open Event 

St Brendan’s Sixth Form College www.stbrn.ac.uk Tues 31 Jan 5pm-8pm 

Access Creative College 

Music, Games and Media 

www.accesscreative.ac.uk Further dates throughout the year. Book online 

Boom Satsuma 

Creative & Digital Media/Games 

Sports Media 

Performing & Production Arts 

www.boomsatsuma.com 

  

Open events throughout the year. 

Book online 

Didac Woodwise Academy www.didac.co.uk/ Individual visits always welcome 

Onsite 
Construction Apprenticeships 

www.onsitebristol.co.uk Check website for details 

Reflections Training Academy 
Hairdressing & Barbering 
Business & Employability 

www.reflectionstraining.co.
uk 

Open events throughout the year. 
Individual visits always welcome. 

Hitz- Bristol and Bath   Individual Visit always Welcome 

HWV- Bristol 
A2A- Study Programme 

  Visits welcome – call to book a visit 

Bristol City Robins- Post 16 Sport Courses   Events advertised on website 

http://www.boomsatsuma.com


 















Please can I remind all families of the Uniform Policy:- 
 

Uniform: 
 

School Uniform 
A compulsory Notton House polo shirt (Royal Blue) 

 
A compulsory Notton House sweatshirt (no hood) or 

grey fleece 
 

Black or Grey Trousers (No tracksuit bottoms al-
lowed except for P.E. lessons) 

Black Shoes (no other colours permitted) 
 

P.E. Kit 
 

Students are permitted to wear their own PE kit but this must not include items 
with large logos. 

 
Trainers (no black soles are permitted for indoor P.E. lessons) 

 
Trousers can be purchased from supermarkets such as ASDA or Tesco. 

School polo shirts, sweatshirts and fleeces are available for purchase directly from 
school. All the garments offer excellent value for money and are made from hard 

wearing, machine washable fabrics, embroidered with our logo. 

Price List 

Item Size Cost 

Polo Shirt 9/10, 11/12 £6.50 

Polo Shirt S/M/L £8.50 

Sweatshirt 12/13 £7.00 

Sweatshirt S/M/L/XL £8.50 

Fleece Youth L/XL £11.00 

Fleece S/M/L/XL £13.70 




